Phoenix VAHCS Family,
As mentioned in my last Friday’s Weekly Message, we are determined to improve our access for Veterans so that they can receive the right care, at the right time, at the right place. These efforts are being made in full alignment with national VA guidance. 

Over the past few years, we have continued to grow because thousands of Veterans have turned to us for care. This is a compliment to all of you. Your dedication, skill, and commitment to caring for those who have worn the uniform is appreciated and admired by all who get access to our services.

With that said, Veterans (and their family members) have been very vocal throughout the year about our access challenges. Subsequently, each of you has been very vocal in your struggle with our processes, the need for more staff and resources, and trying to juggle competing priorities.

In addition to bringing additional staff on board, we must continue to look at any processes which have an impact on Veteran access (implementing Lean and making access our Wildly Important Goal), ensuring we focus clearly on our strategic priorities. In some cases, this means having to reduce involvement in external activities.

All of you have contributed, in one way or another, to our community events throughout the year – specifically, the Phoenix Veterans Day Parade. I recently made the decision that we are no longer going to be a sponsor of the parade. This decision was based on feedback I received, priorities in the organization (specifically access), and heightened awareness over liability concerns which VA Legal Counsel brought forward.

To ensure a smooth transition, we will continue to work with the City of Phoenix and Honoring Arizona Veterans (HAV), the non-profit organization that oversees the parade. I received a letter from the HAV President last week, as well as the Mayor announced this morning, that there will indeed be a parade. Like other community events, all of you will have the opportunity to provide volunteer support on your own time for this event. As I’ve mentioned in many forums, we owe it to our Veterans to focus on ensuring they have access to their health care first. Parades and other community events are important, but we must prioritize where to focus our resources – as painful as this decision was to make. 

With that said, I want to remind everyone that all media inquiries should be forwarded to Paul Coupaud, Acting Public Affairs Officer. PVAHCS Policy Memorandum No.00PA-001 and VA Public Affairs Handbook 8500 outline employee responsibilities as it relates to staff involvement with the media. 

Thank you for all that you do for Veterans and their families. 

Sharon
